
October 7, 2022

Public Meetings Next Week

 
City Council Workshop Tuesday,
October 11th, 6:30 p.m. 
Planning Commission Meeting
Wednesday, October 12th, 7:00 p.m.

City Agendas and Minutes

City Offices will be closed
Monday, October 10th in

observance of Columbus Day.  
Visit our website

  

Join us on Nextdoor

http://www.lakeelmo.org/government/agendas_and_minutes.php
http://www.lakeelmo.org
http://www.facebook.com/LakeElmoMN
https://nextdoor.com/agency/city-of-lake-elmo/?i=snswjjjxsythlcbhmwjd




Absentee and In Person Voting Begins
Friday, September 23rd

Absentee and in person voting for the November 3,
2022 General Election will be available at
Washington County service centers between
September 23rd and November 8th.

In-person absentee and ballot drop off is available at the Vote Centers listed below
on Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Vote Centers:
Washington County Government Center
Cottage Grove Service Center
Washington County Offices at Woodbury Central Park
Oakdale City Hall
Headwaters Service Center

Absentee Voting Reminders:
Voters are encouraged to submit absentee ballot applications early.
The earliest a ballot will be mailed to you is 46 days prior to Election Day for all
elections except Township elections.
Allow enough time to complete the application, have your ballot mailed to you, vote
your ballot, and return it to Washington County via mail so it is received by Election



Day. You cannot drop off your voted ballot at your precinct on Election Day. To
request a paper application be mailed to you, call Washington County Elections at
651-430-6790.

Washington County Elections

The Brookfield building at 3880 Laverne Avenue
is closed and under construction. All City

Services are available at City Hall, 3800 Laverne
Avenue

Please drive slowly and watch for construction
activity

Recreational Fires
Increase your enjoyment of outdoor fires by knowing you’re doing
all you can to burn cleanly, safely, and responsibly for your family,
neighbors and community.
 
Recreational fires are restricted by size and material. A recreational
fire cannot exceed three feet in diameter nor shall it exceed three
feet in height (height of material stacked to burn). Only clean, dry,
wood can be burned. Wood means dry, clean fuels, twigs,
branches, limbs, manufactured fireplace logs, charcoal, or cord
wood. "Wood" does not include wood or wood based products that
is green with leaves or needles, rotten, wet, oil soaked, treated or
manufactured with paint, glue, preservatives or other chemicals.
Burning of leaves, grass and other yard waste is not allowed.
 
Be A Good Neighbor
Be a good neighbor when burning and consider your neighbors, as
well as wind direction. Often times this prevents unnecessary calls
to the fire department regarding smoke.
 
Cleaner Alternatives
Learn about your options before burning wood in your backyard.
Switching to natural gas or propane reduces harmful air pollutants.
Kits that convert existing fire rings and pits to natural gas or
propane burners are available from local retailers.
 
Brush Disposal
Burning is not intended for the purposes of clearing brush piles,
disposing of green leaved branches from tree trimming, or burning
of leaves. For more information regarding brush disposal, please
visit: https://www.co.washington.mn.us/628/Yard-Waste

Don’t Wait or Hesitate!

If your recreational fire gets
out of control, don’t wait or
hesitate. Call 911
immediately.
 
Feel free to call Fire Station
#1 – 651-770-5006 with any
questions

Manning Ave./30th St. Project Detour The County Highway 15 (Manning
Avenue) and 30th St Intersection
Improvements project in the City of Lake
Elmo will begin Tuesday, September 6th.
30th St will be closed west of County
Highway 15 (Manning Avenue) starting
Tuesday, September 6th and the closure
is expected to run through October.
Please follow the posted detour route. 
Project updates will be available on the
Washington County project

https://www.co.washington.mn.us/667/Elections
https://www.co.washington.mn.us/628/Yard-Waste
https://www.facebook.com/LakeElmoMN?__tn__=-%5DK*F


page: Manning Ave/30th St.

County Highway 13/Ideal Avenue Construction Update

The County Highway 13 (Ideal Ave) reconstruction project between County Hwy 14
(34th St) and 44th St is well underway. The project entered the final construction
stage on Sept 16. Ideal Ave has reopened between 39th St and Hidden Bay Trail
while closing between Hidden Bay Trail and 44th St. The final (stage) closure is
expected to run to mid-October.

During the (Hidden Bay to 44th St) closure, access to Hidden Bay will be
maintained, but will be available from the south. Likewise, access will be maintained
to 44th St from the north.

Resident access between Hidden Bay and 44th St will be from the north, but may be
from the south at times depending on work in the area.

A detour is currently in place and is attached along with a staging map. Periodic
updates are available on the project
page: https://www.co.washington.mn.us/County13Phase2

To help reduce water usage, and your water bill, the City of Lake Elmo is
contributing up to $200 of the cost of smart irrigation controller devices. These
smart controller devices can help save a household as much as 10,000 gallons

of water per year!

Find out more here

Park Survey

We're using Polco to conduct
community satisfaction surveys to see
how well we're meeting your

https://www.co.washington.mn.us/3401/County-Highway-15-Manning-Avenue-and-30t
https://www.co.washington.mn.us/County13Phase2
http://www.lakeelmo.org/water


Ballfields Survey

expectations. Please take a few minutes
to complete a short survey so we can get
your input on community ballfields.

Street and Utility Project
Updates

Updates on current city street and
utility projects are available on the
City's website: Projects

The City of Lake Elmo has begun participation in the State
of Minnesota's Performance Measurement Program. This
program began in 2010 for cities and counties to report on
at least 10 performance measures annually as a way to aid
residents, taxpayers, and state and local elected officials
in determining the efficacy of counties and cities in
providing services and measure residents' opinions of
those services. 

Click
here to
access

reporting
results

https://polco.us/n/res/vote/lake-elmo-mn/lake-elmo-ballfields
http://cms8.revize.com/revize/lakeelmomn/departments/public_works_and_engineering/construction_projects___road_closures.php
http://www.lakeelmo.org/departments/administration/state_performance_measurement_reporting.php


The City of Lake Elmo is accepting artifacts
from Lake Elmo History like these cool mugs
staff found at a local thrift store to display in
the new City Center. If you have something
you'd like displayed, contact Kristina Handt,

City Administrator at 651-747-3905
khandt@lakeelmo.org

The City of Lake Elmo is on
Nextdoor!

In an effort to reach as much of the
community as possible we've joined
Nextdoor. We will use our public agency
page to post news and important updates
for residents.
Find us here!

https://nextdoor.com/pages/city-of-lake-elmo?init_source=copy_link_share


Business Retention and Expansion Program

The Lake Elmo Economic Development Authority (LEEDA) will be kicking
off a Business Retention and Expansion Program in March. LEEDA

members will be reaching out to schedule visits with members of our
business community to learn more about their business, what’s going

well, what could be done differently and how LEEDA can help them
continue to grow and prosper in Lake Elmo. 

With around 300 businesses in Lake Elmo and only 6 LEEDA
commissioners, this campaign will take many months and likely continue
into 2023. Commissioners are now beginning to reach out to businesses
south of 10th Street between Inwood Avenue and Keats Avenue. If you
have any questions or would like to schedule a visit contact Kristina

Handt at 651.747.3905 or khandt@lakeelmo.org

mailto:khandt@lakeelmo.org






The City of Lake Elmo is Seeking
Applicants for Multiple Committees

The City of Lake Elmo is seeking interested
residents to serve on two committees:

-EDA
-Planning Commission



More Information Available Here

Public Facilities Project Update

http://www.lakeelmo.org/government/commissions_and_committees.php


This week crews continued work on the roof areas and installation of cooling
units on the roof of the old Brookfield building.  Work on the interior of the fire
department addition will be soon.  

Additional information is available on the City's City Center

http://www.lakeelmo.org/government/public_facilities_improvement_project_updates.php


City of Lake Elmo | 3800 Laverne Avenue North, Lake Elmo, MN 55042

Unsubscribe jjohnson@lakeelmo.org

Update Profile |Constant Contact Data
Notice

Sent byjjohnson@lakeelmo.orgpowered by

https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice
mailto:jjohnson@lakeelmo.org
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE


Try email marketing for free today!

http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE

